COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

March 13, 2008
The March General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

The Board Meeting will be March 20, 2008 at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.

Newsletter deadline for this month is March 15th.

McKenzie Spencer sent a thank you note for allowing her to sell tickets for a raffle quilt to fund her trip to Washington DC.  
 Isabelle Downs announced that the knitting club needs donations of yarn.
Susan Carty announced that the third Saturday in March is ‘National Quilting Day’.  CBS’ Sunday Morning Show will feature a special with Ricky Timms.
Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there were seven guests and one new member attending the meeting.
Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Barbara Kuhn, Patti Hunter, Paula Whited, Carol Swinden, Penny Odom, Kimberly Wulfert, Betty Kelley, Chris Allen, Elaine Kovar, Isabel Bartolome, Blanch Sprague, Connie Stone, Barbara Aspen, and Karen Buesch.

Programs:  Susan Carty – April speaker will be Karen Boutte.  The May speaker will be Bonnie McCaffrey.   The July program will be the annual picnic and a satellite group is still needed to organize.

Announced after the break that the satellite group ‘Sew What’s’ has volunteered to hostess the picnic.

Workshops:  Susan Carty announced that space was still available for Friday’s workshop with LuJean Seagal.  The items purchased at Carol Doak’s workshop have arrived and are available for pickup.
Opportunity Quilt:  Betty Kelley Opportunity Quilt tickets are available beginning tonight.  Members purchasing their original set of tickets at the March or April meetings will get an extra ticket for free.

Library:  Many books were returned this month and are once again available.  The Library will have a book sale in July.
Challenge Quilt:  Gail Tinsley demonstrated several more ideas for completing a Challenge Quilt.

2008 Quilt Show:  JoAnn Dovgin encouraged everyone to volunteer to help at the quilt show.  Sign-up sheets are available.
Block of the Month:  Mary Ballard announced that more than sixty ‘Collection Jar’ blocks were received for March.  The winners of the March blocks were Betty Schumaker and Arla Wardell.  The April block is ‘Maggie’s Sixteen Patch’ most recently used in November, 2002.
Door Prizes:  Door prize winners were:  Judy McCartney, Michelle Peerson, and Sue Davies.  Prizes were donated by: Baron’s, Grant House, Creation Station, Quilt Ventura, and anonymous guild members.  Door prizes collected $165.

Program:  The speaker was LuJean Seagal presenting ‘Having Fun With Color and Design’.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, 
Recording Secretary

